
Fulwood St Peter’s Uniform 2024-25 
The new Fulwood St Peter’s Uniform Policy that will start in September 2024, parents will be able to use 
any existing uniform up to January 2025, except for year 6 who may continue with the current uniform for 
their final year, if they wish. 

Autumn - Winter - Spring uniform:  

 White non-logo polo shirt 
 Red school logo sweatshirt or sweatshirt cardigan (in line with other primary schools in the area) 
 Grey school trousers, shorts, skirt or pinafore (cycling shorts can be worn under skirts and pinafores 

for modesty and comfort at play times).  
 Black, grey or white socks 
 Black or grey tights 
 All black non branded trainers or school shoes (no ballet style shoes/pumps, or open toed shoes) 

  

Summer uniform - additional choice of:  

 Red gingham dress (cycling shorts can be worn under dress for modesty and comfort at play times). 
  

PE and learning through nature uniform:  

 Red non-logo polo shirt  
 Red sweatshirt (option for this to have a logo or non-logo) 
 All black tracksuit bottoms (no joggers or leggings or logos) 
 Shorts (no hot pants or cycle shorts) 
 Black, grey or white socks 
 All black non branded trainers 

  

For religious convictions ONLY: 
  plain black headscarves and other religious or cultural symbols 

 

Jewellery: 
 Simple silver or gold studs only. NO earrings to be worn on PE or learning in nature days. If a child 

does come into school wearing jewellery they will be asked to remove it. The teachers will not accept 
responsibility for removing any item of jewellery. The children must be able to remove them 
independently. 

 Pupils are allowed to wear a simple analogue or digital watch. We ask that pupils do nor wear Fitbits, 
iPhone watches or similar forms of watches for school. This must be removed for PE or learning in 
nature days. 

 The school does not accept responsibility for loss or damage of any jewellery, watches or personal 
adornments worn. 

 

Hair: 
  Pupils can style their hair in the way that is appropriate for school and makes them feel comfortable 

(we reserve the right to ask for this to be tied up for physical lessons). 
 

Labels: 
  Please ensure that your child’s name is on ALL items of clothing. 
 
 



We appreciate that supplies of some sizes of the logo sweatshirts are not currently available, so children 
will be able to wear a non-logo sweatshirt until supplies are restocked. We are making enquiries regarding 
‘sew on’ logos to make it easier to buy non-branded sweatshirts, with a service to have them sewn on by 
governors and parents, for a small donation towards a uniform fund, for those unable to sew themselves. 
This will help with uniform cost and making it more ecofriendly, as the logos can be unpicked and resewn 
on sweatshirts multiple times, more information on this to follow. 

If there are any children that require adjustments to the new unform, please contact the governors, via the 
school office, so we can find make the adjustments. 

There is a charity in the parish that helps parents, carers & guardians, for all faiths or no faith, with the cost 
of school uniforms, if you would like more information, please speak to Vicki Thornley (in confidence) in 
the Parish Office, for more information: 713880 officebroughtonparish@gmail.com 
If you have any further questions regarding the uniform, please contact the governors via the school office. 

  

 


